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To: Mayor Miller and City Council 

From: Kevin Trewhella 

Date: July, 2023 

Department: Public Works & Utilities 

 

 

Citywide the Public Works Department has been preparing for Bear Fest. 

 

 

 
The Planters that we created look very festive with all the bright flowers and 

give City Hall a nice facelift.  

 



 
The Police Department has their new sign up. 

The week of July 10th chip sealing of roads in town will be ongoing. All 

residences on the roads that will be affected were notified via door hangers. 

 

On Hemlock a new Water service line was completed. 

 

The Water Treatment Plant is operating excellently. 

At the Wastewater Treatment Plant, we, like so many other entities deal with 

regulations. The ones we mainly deal with come from The Department of 

Ecology. They have made as part of our Permit a temperature regulation 

which states that during the warm parts of the year we keep the Effluent from 

the WWTP below 20 degrees Celsius.  

To keep that temperature below 20 C we have a chiller. That chiller is now 18 

years old. It is coming to the end of its life expectancy.   

 

 

Have a great week! 

 

Kevin Trewhella 

 

 

 



 


